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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Tom Graf <tom@grafcon.us>
Sent: Monday, May 21, 2018 10:42 AM
To: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Cc: Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: RO0003157 City Ventures Filbert Street

Keith - just a note to let you know the contractor encountered some discolored soil with odors under the 
sidewalk near Building 4.  Stantec will collect samples of the material.  I am on my way out there now to assist 
with next steps.  My current recommendation is to sample for TPHg, TPHd, VOCs, PAHs, and metals on a 24-
hr turnaround basis. 

 

Please let me know if you have additional input at this stage. 

 

thanks, 

Tom  

 

--  

Tom Graf 
GrafCon 
P.O. Box 1105 

Tiburon, CA 94920 
415-290-5034 

 

 


